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For Immediate Release: 
 
 On May 30, 2014, at 11:10 p.m. Deputy Mike McGregor observed a Silver 2004 Chrysler Town 
and Country minivan disregard a red traffic light on Broadway at the Hart Street intersection in 
Princeton.  Upon initiating a traffic stop Heather J. Ajayi age 43 of Princeton was identified as 
the driver.  When Deputy McGregor approached the vehicle he detected the strong smell of an 
alcoholic beverage coming from Ms. Ajayi’s person.  While conducting his roadside 
investigation Gibson County Central Dispatch advised Deputy McGregor that Ms. Ajayi was 
driving on a suspended driver’s license, and that she had received a DUI conviction in Wabash 
County Illinois earlier this year.  Deputy McGregor also learned that Ms. Ajayi also had a 
pending DUI charge in Marion County.   
 
Deputy McGregor placed Ms. Ajayi into custody and transported her to the Gibson County Jail.  
At the Jail Deputy McGregor administered Standard Field Sobriety Tests to Ms. Ajayi and a 
certified breath test.  Ms. Ajayi remains in custody on a $1400 bond. 
 
Ms. Ajayi was charged with Driving While Suspended with a Prior Conviction within the last 10 
years, and Driving While Intoxicated with a Prior Conviction.  She also received a citation for 
disregarding a traffic control device. 
 
Assisting Deputy McGregor in his investigation was Princeton Police Officers Jeremy Robb and 
Robert Wood. 


